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January 12, 2024 
 
Ms. A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk 
North Carolina Utilities Commission 
4325 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300 
 

Re: Docket Nos. W-1049, Sub 25 and W-1328, Sub 2 – Application for Transfer 
of Public Utility Franchise from A&D Water Service to Red Bird Water and 
for Approval of Rates 

 
Dear Ms. Dunston: 
 

On January 9, 2024, the Public Staff filed a response to the Commission’s January 
2, 2024 Order Finding Application Complete and Requiring the Public Staff to Provide 
Specific Application Data (Order). The Order required the Public Staff to provide the 
Commission, within five business days, certain application data as provided in five 
enumerated paragraphs. Since that filing, the Public Staff learned of an error in its 
response due to conflicting information provided in the Application. 

 
In response to questions 1 and 5, the Public Staff stated that the subdivision of 

Buffalo Meadows WW had 2 residential customers currently served by A&D Water 
Service, Inc. (A&D). Based on the review of A&D’s 2021 annual report, the number of 
Buffalo Meadows wastewater customers should be 44 versus 2. While the revenue 
requirement remains unchanged, the number of Buffalo Meadows wastewater customers 
should be revised to 44 and the monthly rate impact revised to $48.38. 

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

Sincerely, 
Electronically submitted 
/s/ James Bernier, Jr. 
Staff Attorney 
James.Bernier@psncuc.nc.gov 


